
 

  

 
 
 

 

June 27/2018 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
We would like to thank all the students, parents/guardians and our hard working, committed staff who have 
made this year at Kleinburg P.S. such a rewarding time.  Thank you to a wonderful group of individuals.   
On behalf of the school, we would like to say a special thank you to the School Council for their endless work 
and continued support and encouragement of our children and the school.  The accomplishments of this 
partnership are immeasurable and we look forward to continuing this positive working relationship with the 
School Council next year. 
 

To our graduates, best wishes as you head off to your secondary schools.  You have contributed greatly to our 
school and you will always be a part of the Kleinburg Public School family.  To the members of our community 
who are moving, thank you for your contributions to the school and best wishes in your new community. 
 

June is a time for good byes and welcomes - Mrs. Arenas, Ms. Anile, Ms. Quattrociocchi, Ms. DeBerardinis, 
Mrs. Companion, Mr. Hall, Ms. Ayodele, Mrs. Knott and Ms. Kerr will be leaving Kleinburg P.S.  We wish them 
the best of luck in their new schools.  Please join us in welcoming back from their leaves - Mrs. Mumford, 
Mrs. Urban, Mrs. Gibson and Mrs. Czender.  Also please join us in welcoming, to KPS, Mrs. Grossman-Bly as 
our new Vice Principal.  As was previously sent out –  Mrs. Donalds will be assuming the position of Principal 
at German Mills Public School.  We wish her the best of luck in her new role and at her new school.   
 
The school year begins on Tuesday, September 4, 2018.  Students are asked to be on the school property 
beginning at 8:20 a.m.  Please be advised that our soft entry starts at 8:20, classes start at 8:35 sharp, our 
lunch hour will remain to be 12:15 – 1:15 and the scheduled end time is 2:55 p.m. for all grades.  For the 
first day please ensure that your child brings a lunch or a lunch will be dropped off. Please plan drop off and 
pick up times accordingly.  
 

As we wrap up this school year, we are busy planning a successful start for September 2018. We 
are working with a tentative organization and tentative class/teacher placements. We will be notifying you 
by email during the last week of August regarding your child’s tentative homeroom assignment 
and teacher. If your email has changed, please notify the office immediately with your new email 
address. This email will be sent out at the end of August notifying you of the class placement of your 
child (example - 1A, or 4/5A, etc.). On the first day of school, our grade 1 to 8 teachers will greet students at 
the rear of the school where there will be class signs displaying each homeroom. Students will line up at their 
appropriate class sign and then students will be taken to their classroom. Class lists will not be posted. Our K2 
(senior kindergarten) students will proceed to the FDK enclosure where they will be met by the teacher and 
DECE.  Our K1 (junior kindergarten) students will be contacted in late August as they will have a staggered 
school year start. At this point all of our hiring has not yet been completed; teacher’s names cannot be 
shared.  Kindly remember that all KPS teachers hold an Ontario College of Teachers certificate and are 
qualified to teach in the division and/or grade assigned. Please note that as per Ministry guidelines 
class/school reorganization takes place at the end of September once our enrollment is finalized, please 
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understand there will be no changes made before then.  
 
Please note:  to help decrease our environmental footprint and decrease the congestion in our parking lot we 
are encouraging our parents/guardians and their child/children to walk or car pool to school in 2018-2019.   
 
In closing, we would like to wish all of our students and their parents/guardians an enjoyable and safe 
summer! See you on September 4, 2018. 
 

Sincerely,  

G. Morandi       D Donalds    
Principal       Vice -Principal    

          
 

A message from Mrs. Donalds….. 

Farewell! 

It is difficult to say goodbye to a community that has become my work home for the past year and a 

half.  As many of you know, I transitioned to the York Region District School board, from the Peel 

District School Board, in February of last year.  I immediately felt welcomed by the staff, students, 

and our parent community and have enjoyed my time at KPS immensely.  It has been a pleasure to 

serve as your Vice Principal; I will remember the Kleinburg School Community fondly. 

With Appreciation, 

D. Donalds   

 

 

 

REVISED TENTATIVE KPS CLASSROOM ORGANIZATION FOR SEPTEMEBER 2018-2019 

FTJSA (FDKA)     GR4/5A 

FTJSB (FDKB)     GR5A 

FTJSC (FDKC)     GR5/6A 

       GR6A 

       GR6B 

GR1A      GR7A 

GR1B      GR7/8A 

GR1/2A      GR8A 

GR2A      GR8B 

GR2B 

GR2/3A       

GR3A 

GR3B      SSCA - JUNIOR 

       SSCB - INTERMEDIATE 

GR4A       

GR4B       COMMUNITY CLASS 

      CCRA – JUNIOR/INTERMEDIATE 

 


